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HAZELWOOD LEAVES 
June 7, 2012 

Hazelwood’s Statement of Calling: As members of the body of Christ, we at Hazelwood are called to share 
God’s love by introducing individuals to Christ and nurturing personal spiritual growth for Christ’s mission. 

Motto:  Our BEST for Christ 

Rev. Colby Smith, Senior Minister 

Linette Cook, Administrative Assistant, Newsletter Editor 

John Starnes, Moderator 

Sunday Schedule: Traditional Worship, 9 a.m.; Celebrate! Worship, 10:45 a.m. 

Coffee Fellowship, 10:15 a.m. and 12 noon; Church School, 10:10 a.m. and 10:30 a.m. 

Hazelwood Christian Church 

1400 W University Avenue 

Muncie, IN 47303 

Ph.  (765) 282-5969; Fax  (765) 282-5569 
E-mail:  hazelwoodchurch@gmail.com 

Website:  www.hazelwoodchurch.org 

Preschool website:  www.hazelwoodpreschool.org 

Look for us at:  

www.hazelwoodchurch.org  

We will be constantly building 

and adding to it,  
so check back often! 

You can also contact us through 
the Website. Check out the 

home page. 

 

 
 

   2012 Newsletter Schedule 
June 28 

July 19 
August 9 & 23 

 
As always, if you want something in, it 

is due one week prior to mail date. 
Thanks! 

FROM MY DESK TO YOURS....FROM MY HEART TO YOURS.... 
 

“I receive a daily devotion on my computer from Rick Warren, the founding 
pastor of Saddleback Church in Lake Forest, California. Rick is the author of 
the New York Times bestseller ‘The Purpose Driven Life.’ I'd like to share 

with you his devotion from May 26, 2012.”  
 

Marianna Gill, Celebrate! Coordinator/Music Director 
 

 

 "You Have a Role in the Body of Christ" by Rick Warren. 
 

“One reason why you need to be connected to a church family is to fulfill 
your calling to serve other believers in practical ways. The Bible says, "All of 

you together are Christ's body, and each one of you is a separate and neces-
sary part of it" (1 Corinthians 12:27 NLT). Your service is desperately needed 
in the Body of Christ - just ask any local church. Each of us has a role to play, 

and every role is important. There is no small service to God; it all matters. 
  
“Likewise, there are no insignificant ministries in the church. Some are visi-

ble and some are behind the scenes, but all are valuable. Small or hidden 
ministries often make the biggest difference. In my home, the most important 

light is not the large chandelier in our dining room but the little night-light 
that keeps me from stubbing my toe when I get up at night. There is no cor-

relation between size and significance. Every ministry matters, because we 
are all dependent on each other to function. 
  
“What happens when one part of your body fails to function? You get sick. 
The rest of your body suffers. Imagine if your liver decided to start living for 

itself: ‘I'm tired! I don't want to serve the body anymore! I want a year off just 
to be fed. I've got to do what's best for me! Let some other part take over.’ 
What would happen? Your body would die. Today, thousands of local 

churches are dying because of Christians who are unwilling to serve. They 
sit on the sidelines as spectators, and the Body suffers. 
  
“God calls you to a service far beyond anything you could ever imagine. He 
created you for a life of good deeds, which he has already prepared for you 

to do (Ephesians 2:10). Whenever you serve others in any way, you are  
actually serving God.” 
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SUNDAY 
 

• Traditional service, 9 a.m., Sanctuary. Guest speakers, at        
   both services, will be Jonathan and Tiffany Branam,  

   Navigator missionaries, currently serving in China. 

• Celebrate! service, 10:45 a.m., Cartwright Hall. 

• Celebrate! team meeting, 1 p.m., Mancino’s. 

• “Cubed Again” Education Study, 5 - 7 p.m., Rotunda. 

MONDAY • Coed Softball Game, 8 p.m., field A, Muncie Sports 
   Complex. 

• Men’s Softball Game, 9 p.m., field A, Muncie Sports  
   Complex. 

WEDNESDAY • Parents’ Day Out, 9 a.m. - 2 p.m., P.D.O. room. 

• Elders’ meeting, 5 p.m. 

• Bell choir, 6 p.m., choir room. 

• Choir, 7:15 p.m., choir loft. 

FRIDAY • Parents’ Day Out, 9 a.m. - 2 p.m., P.D.O. room. 

• Men’s lunch, noon, Westminster Village.  Host: Oskar  
   Wagner. 

All events held at Sulanke Fellowship House, unless otherwise noted.  

June 10 - 15, 2012 

Wednesday, June 13. 
 

Rainbow Youth Mini Golf and Ice 
Cream, 3 - 4:30 p.m. Meet at the  
Lynden Brook Falls Miniature Golf 

Course, 3501 N Briarwood Lane, 
Muncie. 
 

We will play miniature golf, then  
enjoy ice cream.  
 

Youth can be picked up at Lynden 
Brook at 4:30 p.m. Cost of activity is 

$5.00 per youth. 

  Hazelwood Lawn Festival is Coming,   
         Thursday, June 21, 4:30 - 7 p.m.  

Menu includes Sloppy Joes, hot dogs, sides, desserts, and beverages.  

We will be serving in Cartwright Hall. America’s Hometown Band  
will play, and there will be activities for all ages.  

Meal tickets are $7 for adults and $3 for children under 6.  
Proceeds to benefit Winnie’s Kenya Kids, Christian Ministries,  

and Hazelwood Christian Preschool. 

 Many volunteers are needed, as well as pie donations. If you can help, 
sign-up sheets will be available in the Rotunda, Sunday, June 10, between  

services. Tickets are available for purchase between services on Sundays and in 

the church office, or you can contact Carolyn Starnes or Sherrell Bryant. 

How Are We Doing? 

May, 2012 
 

Income:    $ 28,530.32 
 

Expenses:    $ 33,412.37 
 

Difference:       $  (4,882.05) 
 

Monthly need per budget: $ 32,761.75 
 

YTD + / (-):    $  (4,168.82)      

 

 

Welcome New Member…..Rhea  
Morgan transferred her membership 

to Hazelwood at the 9 a.m. service on 
June 3. Rhea loves to play volleyball, 

and she enjoys cooking and sewing. 
Rhea joined our church staff at the 

first of the year, as our bookkeeper. 
Rhea and her husband, Tom, live in 
Muncie. 
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June 17 - 22, 2012 

SUNDAY 
Father’s Day 

• Traditional service, 9 a.m., Sanctuary. 

• Celebrate! service, 10:45 a.m., Cartwright Hall. 

• Camp Commissioning.  

MONDAY • Christian Women’s Fellowship, 2 p.m., home of Jeane     
   Garrett. 

TUESDAY • Trustees’ meeting, 5:30 p.m. 

• Board meeting, 7 p.m. 

• Coed Softball Game, 7 p.m., field B, Muncie Sports  
   Complex. 

• Men’s Softball Game, 8 p.m., field C, Muncie Sports  
   Complex. 

WEDNESDAY • Parents’ Day Out, 9 a.m. - 2 p.m., P.D.O. room. 

• Bell choir, 6 p.m., choir room. 

• Choir, 7:15 p.m., choir loft. 

All events held at Sulanke Fellowship House, unless otherwise noted.  

THURSDAY • Lawn Festival, 4:30 - 7 p.m., Cartwright Hall. 

FRIDAY • Parents’ Day Out, 9 a.m. - 2 p.m., P.D.O. room. 

JOYS AND CONCERNS . . . 

 

Charles Towns and Mike Waller are patients at IU Health Ball Memorial  
 Hospital. 

 

Sympathy to: 

The family of Harry Zimmack who died Sunday, May 20. A memorial service 

 was held Tuesday, May 29, at Hazelwood. 
 

The family of Ruth Murray who died Monday, May 28. Service was conducted 

 by Rev. Colby Smith, Monday, June 4, at Meeks. 
 

The family of Danny Fouse upon the death of Danny’s brother Floyd. Services 

 were held Saturday, June 2, in Winchester.  

 

In Appreciation: 

“Thanks to all who helped with the Longfellow School IREAD program. Those 

who helped were Rev. Colby Smith, Sara Heavilon, Jeff Heavilon, Donna 
Dye, Ann Wolfe, Jan Jones, Kelsey Jones, and Shirley Bookout.” 

      Missions and Benevolence Committee 

“Just to let you know that we really appreciate all you do for us in the  
 Sleeping Room. We thank you for your time, compassion, and donations 

 that you freely give.” Betty Robertson, Coordinator of the Sleeping Room 
 

Congratulations to: 

On May 16, George Ingles was installed as the “Most Worshipful Grand Mas-

ter of Masons in the state of Indiana for 2012 - 2013.” This is a great honor, 
and one that George and his family can be very proud to have received. 
George is a past master of the Parker City Masonic Lodge, and he has 

been active in Masonic work for many years. 
 

Be in prayer for Charles Wolfe, who joined the Army and left for boot-camp 
in South Carolina last weekend. We are proud of Charles, and we wish 
him well in his future, serving our country. 

 

We pledge our Christian love and support to Rhea Morgan, who placed her 

membership with Hazelwood, and Joyce Morris, who reaffirmed her faith 
on June 3, at the 9 a.m. service. Rhea is our bookkeeper on the church 
staff, and Joyce has been a member here for a number of years. 

  

Tuesday, June 19, 7 p.m. This will 
replace the Cabinet meeting. All 

board members are asked to attend. 

Your stewardship letter and pledge 
card were mailed this week. Please 

return your pledge card to the 
church by June 24. 
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 “I am so excited about camp this summer.  We have 14 youth and two 

adults attending camp this year.  While many of our youth are returning camp-

ers, we also welcome five new youth to the camping program this summer.  

Camp is such an amazing experience, and we want to encourage and support 

each of our youth this summer.” Sara Laroche 
 

 As a congregation, we can support our youth through prayers, letters, 

and packages, while they are at camp.  Each camper may receive mail at the  

following addresses:  
 

Camp Barbee       Camp Bedford 

27 EMS Ln B2 Road      33 Church Camp Road 

Leesburg, IN 46538      Bedford, IN 47421 
 

Our campers this summer are: 

CROSS Camp        June 18-23   Camps Barbee 
 

Sara Laroche        Shane Conley  Krisha Conley 

Brayton Conley        Chance Smith  Cameron Clark 

Austin Clark 
 

New Beginnings Camp       June 18-20  Camp Bedford 
 

Evan Conley         Emma Clark 
 

New Beginnings Camp       July 5-7   Camp Barbee 
 

Eloise McKean        Lucy Dickson  Aurora Bennett 
 

MAD Camp          July 9-14   Camp Barbee 
 

Mike McKean        Tori Foster 
 

Chi Rho Camp        July 16-21   Camp Barbee 
 

Andrew Glaze 
 

Young Disciples Camp       July 23-28   Camp Barbee 
 

Adam Glaze 

 

 

Looking Ahead . . .  
 

Sunday, June 10 

Special guest speakers, Jonathan & Tiffany Branam,  

sharing their mission work in China. 
 

Thursday, June 21 

Lawn Festival, 4:30 - 7 p.m. Help needed!  

Call Carolyn Starnes or Sherrell Bryant. 
 

Sunday, July 1 

One combined outdoor service, 10 a.m. Reading from  

The Declaration of Independence and 
flag presentation by the SAR Color Guard. 

 

July 16 - 20 

Vacation Bible School, 5 - 7:30 p.m. 

 

Volunteer at the Ironman 

 

 We have an opportunity for an exciting fundraiser again this summer! 
On Saturday, July 7, the Ironman (a national triathalon) is coming back to 

Muncie. Over 1,700 volunteers are needed. That’s where you come in. The 
Ironman Foundation will provide funds to school organizations that volunteer 
as a group.  Last year, the Hazelwood Preschool earned $700.00. 

 Our group will be working the same aid station as last year (the only 

aid station with shade!) from 8 a.m. to 2 p.m. Details about the event will be 
provided at a later date, but right now we need your commitment.  

 To volunteer, you may complete the form available in the Sulanke  

Fellowship House or contact Rebecca (284-2430 or e-mail her at  
hazelwoodpreschool@hotmail.com), or register online @ 
www.ironmanmuncie.com. 

 Thanks for helping Hazelwood Christian Preschool! 


